
Minutes from the Monthly Meeting held on August 5, 2023, at the Grapevine 

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Roy Atkinson. 

Members Present: Roy Atkinson, Dennis Browley & Sue Beck, Harry & Karen Thomas, Jim Munn, Jerry 
Azzara, Will & Willy & Nelson Edwards, Dave Kuhn, Larry & Donna Diaz, Mike Lackey, David Parrott, 
Candace Phillips, Morris Freeman, Bill Kea and Frank Sanders 

New Members: None 

Treasurer’s Report: Sue stated that we have $1,421.70 in the Club’s Truist Checking account, $2,097.31 
in our PayPal Account and $15 cash for the 50/50 “pot” for a total of $3,534.01. We started the month 
of July with $3,440.89 for an end of July increase of $93.12. We sold $66 dollars of Regalia in July and 
the 50/50 net to the club was $28. The only expense during the month was $0.88 a Square Online 
Payment Fee on a $30 Regalia sale.  

Outstanding check#703-reimbursement to Karen Thomas (Great Scot Expense) in the amount of 
$148.78. Future Income: $1,644.76 from the Greenville Scottish Games.   

Noggin and Natter: Next Noggin and Natter will be held at Plankowner Brewery in Boiling Springs on 
August 17.  

Great Scot Car Show: Our net profit from the May Show was $498 

Club Ride: None planned for August. Big Lynn Lodge excursion on 9/19-9/20.  Contact Larry Diaz for 
more information.  

Gifts: Nothing new to report. 

50/50: The pot was $41 dollars therefore, the winner, Mike Lackey received $20. 

Member Stories: Larry Diaz provided a session in the parking lot after the meeting. He suggested 
carrying a tire patch kit and air pump as opposed to taking up space in the trunk (boot).  

Notes of Interest: Roy Atkinson recommended watching Goodwood Festival of Speed in England on U-
tube. 

Upcoming events: 

• Strawberry Hill Breakfast on August 18 at 9 a.m. 
• Big Lynn Lodge in Little Switzerland, NC excursion on 9/19-9/20.  Contact Larry Diaz for more 

information.  
• Jaguar Society of South Carolina is hosting the National Gathering on 9/28-10/1 
• Proposal that we have a picnic (catered) at Croft State Park date to be determined. To be 

discussed at the next meeting. 
• Our Christmas Party will be held at The Piedmont Club on December 6th at 6 p.m. 
• Also, refer to the webpage for updated information.  



Note: Roy has Club Business cards and encourages members carry them to hand out to interested 
parties and to leave on wind shields of British Cars. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:40 

Respectfully Submitted by Frank Sanders 

 

 

 


